STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING – December 19, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Board President, Karen Stephenson.  The Board members were introduced:  Virginia Walter, Darrel Bibler and Randall Corwin.  Also introduced were Dan Zimberoff of Barker Martin, Attorney for the Association, and Michelle Underwood and Lynda DuLong of TMG, the property management company for the Association.
Quorum – There were 71 voting rights represented by attendance and 8 represented by proxy for a total of 79.  A quorum requires 39 voting rights to be represented, so a quorum was established.
Bylaw amendment to Article 2.2 (owner documentation) was presented by Karen Stephenson.  Darrel Bibler explained Bylaw amendment Article 4.1 (Board qualification) and the need for the amendment.  A Point of Order was raised as to why owners were not the counters of the ballots.  It was not addressed and the ballots were collected and tallied by TMG.   

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) chair, Jim Palermo, was introduced and gave a summary of the committee’s responsibilities and the need for owners to have ARC Change Requests submitted for changes to the exterior of their building and their yards.
Community Garden Committee chair, RobinJeanne Parks, was introduced and told the attendees there would be a sign-up sheet for garden plots in January.
Landscaping Committee chair, Renee Senior, was introduced and said that when the new landscaping contract is signed, a summary of services that can be expected for single-family homes will be distributed.  This committee also oversees the care of the common areas.  Owners’ questions were answered.

Communications Committee chair, Lois Palermo, was introduced and stated that although the committee handles a variety of tasks, the goal is to help the community as a whole work together to address our concerns.

Election - Ballot tallies were announced: 

Bylaw Amendment 2.2 passed with 67 “yes” votes and 1 “no” vote.  
Bylaw Amendment 4.1 passed with 66 “yes” votes and 2 ”no” votes.

Treasurer - Darrel Bibler gave the following report:

“As per Article 7, paragraph 6 of the Bylaws, an annual financial statement for the preceding year shall be rendered by the Board to all Owners and mortgagees who have requested the same within 90 days of the end of each fiscal year.  To date the financial picture as it appeared Nov. 30, 2007, is summarized as follows with a few highlights:

Cash and dues receivable are $51,527, but a number of bills for services rendered to the Association prior to Nov. 30, are still to be paid.  The Reserve Fund totals $91,270, of which an amount of $82,762 is in a CD for 4.75% interest maturing Mar. 25, 2008.  Total pool expenses for service and extras, excluding insurance, water, heat, and electricity YTD are $12,103.  (Unofficially it has been reported that in the past, the total annual costs, including insurance, utilities, etc., for the pool have been approximately $35,000 to $40,000.)  Pond maintenance (reserve fund) YTD is $12,889 with fountain repairs (reserve fund) YTD being $10,294.”
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The budget for 2008 was presented.  The per-unit amount for the general assessment to take care of the common areas will be $73 per month.  In addition, single-family units have an assessment of $37, primarily for front yard care. A special assessment is due from lots 59-63 on Orchid Circle, a private street, and lots 54-55 on Hollyhock Circle for a shared driveway. The membership does not vote on the budget, but there is a process through petition and vote to have it changed. 

Jim Lehmann was thanked for his services as Chair of the Budget Committee.  Renee Senior and Darrel Bibler also served on the committee.

The budget for bark dust for front yards has changed.  Beginning in 2008, the landscaping committee will designate one third of the homes to receive bark dust each year.  They will also decide when the common areas will be done.

On-site Services - Under the direction of the Board, Ben Wells, an OSU student who is a private contractor for TMG, will perform on-site services for the Association.

​Reserves - Regenesis Co. has completed our 2008 Reserve Study.
Pond - Karen Stephenson reported on the work being done on the pond.

New Board Member - Randall Corwin, has been elected to represent multi-family owners on the Stoneybrook Village Board.  He qualifies for this position as a member of the ALF LLC. He spoke to the meeting and also furnished refreshments for those attending.
Clubhouse/Pool House Issues - The meeting was turned over to Dan Zimberoff, the Association’s attorney.  He reported there are concerns regarding the Clubhouse and the pool/spa building. The goal is to have those responsible for the problems pay for work that needs to be done.  Discussions are being held between the interested parties seeking resolution of the problems.  Several experts, hired by those involved, have done inspections.  Data is being analyzed.  To the degree possible, the Board will keep owners apprised of negotiations and costs involved.  The Association’s legal counsel is working on contingency.

Open Forum Concerns:


Acoustics of building


Handicapped access to Clubhouse 


Moss removal from sidewalks – very slippery during winter

Pool monitoring of water chemicals – invite swimmers to be pool volunteers


Pond health – establish a bog


Consideration of pond improvements in honor or in memory of loved ones


Recycling waste containers – difficulty of storage – Board will follow up


Rules Enforcement & Fine Structure document adopted 11/13/07 will be reworked before issuance.

An enthusiastic round of applause was given to our volunteer Board members.
The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

Lois Palermo, Recording Secretary

Virginia Walter, Board Secretary 
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